
9 January 2012 
 
Development Management 
Regeneration and Planning 
Culture and Environment 
London Borough of Camden 
 
5th Floor 
Town Hall Extension (Development Control) 
Argyle Street 
London WC1H 8ND 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
In reference to application 2011/2835/L approved on 07/09/2011, we are seeking to discharge 
condition 4a as follows: 
 
i. Statement of structural alterations necessary to reposition the doorway: To 

reposition the doorway between reception room and kitchen, we first intend to remove 
the existing door and architrave and save for re-use.  We will then infill the existing 
opening using timber stud and plasterboard to match the existing construction of the 
remaining, modern wall.  We will then create a new opening in the position shown on 
the drawings using a timber frame and lintel of standard construction.  We will then 
place the existing re-used door in the newly created opening. The wall will then be 
skim-coated with plaster, and the existing architrave will be re-used around the 
opening. 

 
ii. Photographs: Please see attached. 

 
 

iii. How you intend to make good the affected areas:  Please see 'i' above.  As stated 
materials used (timber, plasterboard, and plaster) will match the existing modern wall 
as much as possible. 

 
 
Best regards, 
 
 
 
 
 
Adam Mezan 
27a Hampstead High Street 
London NW3 1QA 
 
 


